
Hello Alumni!

Fall is here! It’s time to get back together as a Club. We’ll

renew friendships and catch-up on all the summer trips and

activities friends have enjoyed. Join us and participate in

exciting events with speakers and activities put together by

your Board of Directors – all while enjoying a special

camaraderie with friends and a tasty meal.

Liberty Buick and Liberty GMC are sponsoring our first

meeting of the program year with a free Dealer-Sponsored

luncheon at Palmbrook Country Club on November 5, 2019. Due to a job change

and relocation of our original speaker, Dennis Wagner, there has been a very

recent change in speakers and topic for this event. Our new speaker will be

Arizona Historian, James Turner, speaking to us on ‘Museums of Arizona – A

Virtual Pictorial Tour 36 Attractions.” More information on James Turner can

be found on page 3. Join us to learn more about this very interesting and useful

topic. Submit your registration form found on page 9 today.

We are privileged to have five loyal GM dealers in the Phoenix area with whom we

share mutually beneficial advantages. Note the article on page 6 sharing more

detailed information about Liberty Buick and Liberty GMC – the sponsors of our

November meeting.

On December 5th, we will meet at the Arizona Broadway Theatre for a five-star

professional musical performance of Elf The Musical and a wonderful meal.

Since early commitments for this performance are required, make sure you submit

your registration form by November 8th. More information about this production

can be found on page 4 and a registration form on page 10.

More information concerning these and the remaining meetings for the year can

always be found on the Club’s website, www.azgmalumni.com. Check it

frequently to get the latest information on upcoming activities and meetings,

meeting registration forms, and pictures from past meetings and events.

Read about our new member, Pete Langenhorst, in an interesting article

beginning on page 7. It’s amazing what talented and diverse members we have.

Also, with the approaching end of 2019, it is time to renew your Club membership

for 2020. Memberships run trough the calendar year, and are due January 1. A

Membership Renewal Form can be found on page 11.

I look forward to seeing everyone on November 5th! Enjoy!

Alan Steffe
Editor & Publisher, The Club Reporter

alansteffe@yahoo.com
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P R E S I D E N T ’ S  M E S S A G E

How many Club meetings have you already put on your

calendar for the coming year? When I attended my first

Club meeting the fall of 2013, I was working full time. Six

months later, I’d chosen retirement and began attending 4-5

Club meetings per year. I quickly found that everyone was

very interesting and the Club offered the opportunity to visit

places Al and I knew very little about. Better yet, we would

visit as a group.

Last year, Al and I attended all six regular meetings, the golf outing, and the

Autonomous Vehicle Update from GM Public Policy. We will attend all Club

meetings again this year. Why? Because each meeting is well-planned, free

or reasonably priced, and the speaker or venue is always worth bragging

about. Better yet, I enjoy seeing every one of you. Think you’re not missed

when you don’t attend? Think again.

How does it happen that each year the Club’s meetings get better and better?

A few years ago, many of you responded to a survey with several great ideas.

These suggestions are continually reviewed by the Board for cost, timing, and

location. Once an event is scheduled, we wait to see how many of you

register. Your registrations confirm if we made great choices. Registration

forms and event details are included in this newsletter. We’re always hopeful

you’ll register ASAP.

What’s your favorite aspect of the Club? Please stop by and see me at the

next Club meeting and let me know. Or give me a call any time on

810.280.1399 and let’s chat.

See you soon,

Roxanne Steffe
2019 President

rsteffe1@comcast.net

810.280.1399 any time

p.s. Don’t forget to email me 1-3 pictures from your summer vacation. It will

be great fun to see them as part of a slide show during the social hour prior to

our November 5th meeting.

2019
Board of Directors

President
Roxanne Steffe

(810) 280-1399

Vice-President
Ken Wechselberger

(817) 909 9656

Secretary/Treasurer
Alan Steffe

(810) 513-3367

Directors
Bob Goebel

(248) 410-2759

Hal Hubbard

(623) 256-8938

Jon Moss

(586) 484-3731

Dennis Powers

(480) 883-6994

Club Photographers
Karen Schlax

&

Paul LeSage

FOR THE LATEST GM NEWS AND INFORMATION     

GO TO GM.COM/ALUMNI

mailto:rsteffe1@comcast.net
http://www.gm.com/alumni
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Over the summer, your Board of Directors has been finalizing the programs for the 2019 – 2020 Program Year.

A few changes had to be made from the preliminary program shared last spring, and a recent change was

made for the opening meeting in November. Below you will find the final plans for the year. Some individual

details are still being finalized, but we can assure you an outstanding lineup of speakers and activities. Save

the dates as noted below, and cut out the Meeting Schedule found at the bottom of page 4 for a quick and

handy calendar reference. Plan now to enjoy another great year of activities and socialization with fellow Club

members. Check the Club website – www.azgmalumni.com – frequently as new information will be posted

there as it becomes available.

2 0 1 9  – 2 0 2 0  P R O G R A M  Y E A R  C A L E N D A R

Tuesday
November 5, 2019

Dealer-Sponsored 
by Liberty Buick 

and Liberty GMC at 
Palmbrook Country 

Club

James Turner, 
Arizona Historian, 

will be speaking on 
the topic, 

“Museums of 
Arizona – A Virtual 

Pictorial Tour 36 
Attractions

The Club’s new 2019 – 2020 Program Year will

begin with a free Dealer-Sponsored event at

Palmbrook Country Club on November 5, 2019.

Liberty Buick and Liberty GMC will be hosting

this event, and the speaker will be James Turner,

Arizona Historian.

We learned last week that Dennis Wagner, AZ

Republic journalist, who had been scheduled to

speak to our group in November on the topic of

“2,000-mile Journey in the Shadow of the Wall,”

accepted a new position with USA Today and has

relocated to San Diego. So the Board got busy to

find a notable replacement. The possibility of

scheduling the famed Arizona Historian quickly

became reality.

Mr. Turner recently retired from the Arizona

Historical Society, where he was Field Services

Officer. His responsibilities included visiting and

supporting more than 70 museums throughout the

state. He enjoys sharing his incredible insight on

the special features and unique qualities of each.

We’ve selected “Museums of Arizona – A Virtual Pictorial Tour 36

Attractions” as something of interest for everyone, not to mention input for future

Club excursions. We’ll have input cards on each table so you can identify those

museums of greatest interest to you.

James’ credentials include a Masters degree in U.S. History and a Bachelor’s

degree in Secondary Education, both from the University of Arizona. Several of

his publications can be found on Amazon, in addition to contributing to many

Arizona historical articles over the years. He resides in Tucson, is on staff at the

U of A and Pima Community College, and serves as guest lecturer for the Arizona

Historical Society and the Western National Parks Association, to name a few.

We’re looking forward to learning more about our beautiful state through

knowledge acquired by James’ lifelong passion.

November will be upon us very soon, so sign up now using the Registration Form

on page 9, and look forward to a very informative presentation with an opportunity

to get questions answered that you might have. We will be promoting this event

through Facebook, and seating will be limited, so sign up now to assure your

attendance.

http://www.azgmalumni.com/
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Thursday             

December 5, 2019

Arizona Broadway
Theatre

Our Club’s Christmas event this year will again be held at a Club favorite –

the Arizona Broadway Theatre – a five star musical theatre featuring

professional Broadway productions with restaurant style dining. Plan to join

us for this year’s production of Elf The Musical.

Based on the 2003 film starring Will Ferrell, Elf The Musical is the hilarious

tale of Buddy, who, as a baby, mistakenly crawls into Santa’s bag of gifts and

is transported to the North Pole. When his enormous size and poor toy-

making abilities cause him to face the truth, Buddy embarks on a journey to

New York City to find The World’s Greatest Dad and discover his true identity.

Buddy is determined to win over his new family and help New York

remember There Is a Santa Claus. This modern-day holiday classic is sure to

make everyone embrace their inner elf! A Registration Form for this event is

available on page 10. Sign up is required by November 6th to assure your

participation and enjoyment of this wonderful Christmas show.

2 0 1 9  – 2 0 2 0  P R O G R A M  Y E A R  C A L E N D A R   ( C O N T ’ D )

On Wednesday, January 15, 2020, the Club will meet at the East Valley Institute

of Technology for lunch and a presentation on a topic of great interest to

Arizona. Sarah Porter of the ASU Kyl Center for Water Policy will be sharing

Wednesday
January 15, 2020

East Valley 
Institute of 
Technology 

Culinary Arts

Sarah Porter, ASU 
Kyl Center on

Colorado Water 
Usage Controls

information on the topic of “Water Resiliency for

the Future – Challenges Faced by Arizona and

the West.”

Sarah Porter, is the Director of the Kyl Center for

Water Policy, a nonpartisan water think tank

named after U.S. Senator Jon Kyl, a

universally respected water expert and leader.

The Kyl Center promotes research, analysis,

collaboration and open dialogue to identify

opportunities for consensus to ensure sound

water stewardship for Arizona and the Western

region. You will definitely want to hear and get

your questions answered about what the future

holds for water resources in Arizona.

Sarah Porter, Director
ASU Kyl Center for Water Policy

2019 – 2020 Meeting Schedule

November 5, 2019 – James Turner, AZ Historian February 25, 2020 – Courtesy Chevrolet Sponsored
December 5, 2019 – Arizona Broadway Theatre March 10, 2020 – Sheriff Mark Lamb
January 15, 2020 – Sarah Porter, ASU Kyl Center April 7, 2020 – Desert Botanical Garden
February 18-19, 2019 – Field to Feast Tour, Yuma April TBD, 2020 – Golf Outing

Detailed information available at the Club website – www.azgmalumni.com

Cut Here – Post for Reference

http://www.azgmalumni.com/
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2 0 1 9  – 2 0 2 0  P R O G R A M  Y E A R  C A L E N D A R   ( C O N T ’ D )

Tuesday
February 25, 2020

Dealer-Sponsored 
by

Courtesy Chevrolet

GM Speaker TBD

Our Loyal Dealer, Courtesy Chevrolet, will be presenting a free luncheon

meeting for our Club on February 25, 2020. Courtesy has been a strong

supporter of our Club over the years. A General Motors speaker, yet

to be determined, will be be presenting information about the future

Chevroletpresenting information about the

future products. Look forward to

joining us in February for this

informative meeting. Check the

Club’s website for more details

as they become available later

this year.

Tuesday
March 10, 2020

Gold Canyon Golf 
Resort & Spa

Mark Lamb, Pinal 
County Sheriff, 

Speaker

Mark Lamb was elected as the 24th Sheriff of Pinal County

on January 1, 2017. Sheriff Lamb oversees a county the

size of Connecticut and manages more than 650

employees within the department.

As a constitutional conservative, Mark has strong

convictions and is courageous in fighting for the citizens of

Pinal County serves.

The March Luncheon Meeting will be held at the Gold

Canyon Golf Resort & Spa in Gold Canyon, AZ. We are

privileged to have Mark Lamb, Pinal County Sheriff, as our

speaker. Watch for more luncheon details later this year.

Pinal County. Mark believes strongly in our Republic and our Constitution; he is a

strong supporter of our 2nd Amendment rights and the enforcement of all of our

laws, including those that pertain to fighting illegal immigration; and he is

determined to protect the rights and freedoms of the people whom he serves.

Tuesday
April 7, 2020

Desert Botanical 
Garden Lunch & 

Tour

April (TBD), 2020

Annual Golf 
Scramble

Join us on April 7, 2020 for a private lunch and hear from a

garden specialist in Binns Wildflower Pavilion at the Desert

Botanical Garden. Following lunch, self-guided tours will be

available to all at your own pace, when all the native plants

will be in bloom.

Come enjoy the beauty of the desert as

you explore 50,000+ plant displays

showcased in beautiful outdoor exhibits

throughout the 55 acres under cultivation.

The popular Golf Scramble will again be held in April, 2020,

with the final date and location yet to be finalized. This is

always a good time for some friendly competition and

stories about the shot “that almost went in,” or the long put

that “really did go in.” When you combine the camaraderie

with the beautiful Arizona sunshine and being on the golf

course, it is always a good time. Plan to join in the fun next

year as we continue to grow the event.
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G M  D E A L E R S  S H O W  T H E I R  L O Y A L T Y  – L I B E R T Y  B U I C K  &  L I B E R T Y  G M C

Our Club benefits from an extraordinary roster of relationships with five premier GM dealerships in the

Phoenix Valley, who are loyal to our Club. Dealer-hosted luncheons, red carpet treatment of Club members

via the Alumni Concierge program, product presentations by GM executives, and promotion of our Club with

their customers/GM retirees are just a few of the advantages we enjoy beyond the 2,000+ salaried GM

Retirees living full-time in the Greater Phoenix Valley. See the full roster of our loyal dealers at

https://www.azgmalumni.com/partners.html.

While each of our loyal dealers share the finer qualities of the Valley’s top performing GM dealerships, let’s

take a closer look at the qualities that set Liberty Buick and Liberty GMC apart from those dealers not

affiliated with our Club. In fact, Liberty is the gracious host for our November 5th luncheon meeting at

the beautiful Palmbrook Country Club. Paired with an insightful presentation by AZ Historian, James E.

Turner, all will depart feeling more than delighted with an always phenomenal meal provided by Liberty and

a presentation on “The Museums of Arizona – A Virtual Pictorial Tour of 36 Attractions.” (See related article

on James Turner, our presenter, on page 3).

Liberty consistently gives back to the community through philanthropy and events that bring people together

and is genuinely a good citizen and social caretaker. The evidence illustrates their generosity to make life

more enjoyable for others. Whether it’s contributing to a breast cancer fundraiser, or a fun-filled BINGO

game in the lobby of their Buick store (including delicious treats), Liberty willingly spends their resources to

create joy for others beyond the sale of a vehicle.

Whether you’re a sales or service customer, driving a Buick or GMC, Liberty intently covers all the bases on

each visit. And, if you’re a member of the GM Alumni Club of AZ, your alumni concierge is well-positioned

at the upper echelon of the organization. They make sure you get connected with the right people to

address your need.

November, 2017 Club President-elect Dennis Powers and wife Pam enjoy getting to
know Autumn Henderson, General Manager Liberty Automotive, Justin Sgro, General
Sales Manager – Liberty Buick, and Chris Scott, General Sales Manager – Liberty GMC.

Are you considering

purchasing a new Buick or

GMC in the future, or on the

hunt for a dealership where

your service needs are

addressed with your

satisfaction in-mind? You’ll

want to attend the November

5th Club event (a copy of

registration form is included

in this newsletter). Members

of Liberty’s leadership team
will be in attendance, and you’ll have the opportunity to check out new vehicles on display, exclusively

for you, at Palmbrook. You can easily put yourself on a first-name basis with Liberty’s attentive sales

personnel. Not currently a member of the GM Alumni Club of AZ, or have a friend who can benefit, here’s

the opportunity to experience member benefits while enjoying a first-class lunch and a phenomenal

presentation. Guests are welcome. Register by October 28th. Seating is limited for this free luncheon
and presentation.

&
8737 W. Bell Road, Peoria                                                        8660 W. Bell Road, Peoria

https://www.azgmalumni.com/partners.html
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M E E T  C L U B  M E M B E R S  – P E T E R  &  B E T H  L A N G E N H O R S T

Say “Hello” to Peter & Beth Langenhorst!

Pete was born in

Wyandotte,

Michigan and

raised in Trenton,

Michigan. He is

the youngest of

five siblings, all

older sisters. He

basically grew up

as an only child

since his

sisters

had all moved away from home during his early

childhood. But he is very close to them all to this

day.

Pete graduated in 1977 from Gabriel Richard High

School in Riverview, Michigan. He kept busy as

captain of the football team, captain of the baseball

team, and the lead actor in the school play, Music

Man. Pete received the Father Gabriel Richard

Award for his high school achievements.

After high school, Pete’s undergrad college days

were spent at John Carroll University in University

Heights, Ohio, where he earned a Bachelor of

Science in Economics degree in 1981. Pete was

captain of his college baseball team, and more

importantly, he met and dated his future wife, Beth,

while at John Carroll University. Graduate work in

Marketing and Finance was completed as a GM

Fellow at the University of Virginia’s Darden School

of Business in 1987.

Through the years Pete’s education continued

through management and executive programs at

the Massachusetts Institute of Technology,

Northwestern University Kellogg School, The

Wharton School at the University of Pennsylvania,

General Motors University, and the Walt Disney

Customer Service Program.

Pete started his just shy of thirty-six year career

with General Motors in 1981. During his tenure

with GM, his experiences spanned various

positions in numerous locations. He was a Market

Planner at Pontiac, launching the new Bonneville; a

Strategic Market Manager at Opel, launching the

new Corsa

New Corsa in sixteen European countries; a Brand

Manager at Oldsmobile in Lansing, Michigan,

launching the Silhouette with video player in the U.S.;

a Marketing Director for the launch of the Venture

Van with Chevrolet in Detroit, Michigan; a Marketing

Director for the launch of the Cobalt with Chevrolet

Small Cars in Detroit, Michigan; a Retail Advertising

Director as architect for the National Retail

Advertising Strategy for Chevrolet Marketing in

Detroit, Michigan; a Western Region Marketing

Director, administering a thirty million dollar media

and promotion budget for Buick/Pontiac/GMC Brands

in Thousand Oaks, California; and a Regional Zone

Manager for Phoenix/Desert Zone, managing sales

and service activities in the second largest territory

with Chevrolet Division in Phoenix, Arizona. Pete

retired from General Motors in 2017.

After retiring from

GM, Pete worked

as COO for the

Bradley Auto

Group in Lake

Havasu, Arizona.

While with the

auto group, Pete

oversaw the

challenge to

increase sales in

both new and

used vehicles for

the group’s five stores. He developed and launched

a new digital marketing campaign for the group’s

Lincoln, Ford and Chevrolet dealerships.

Many accomplishments can be claimed by Pete

during his employment, successful vehicle launches,

achieving budget efficiencies while expanding dealer

traffic that nurtured increased vehicle sales,

implementing corporate and sports team

sponsorships, partnering with ad agencies, building

promotional slots for TV and overall operations

management. And while Pete can boast of these

business related accomplishments, he also has “out-

of-the-office accomplishments” to boast about –
(Continued on page 8)
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M E E T  C L U B  M E M B E R S  – P E T E R  &  B E T H  L A N G E N H O R S T   ( C O N T I N U E D )

Fiesta Bowl Committee Member, Yellow Jacket

(Life Member); NFL Game Day Assistant (Green

Hat – keeps time outs on the field) for originally the

Detroit Lions, and now the Arizona Cardinals; and

Chairman of the Finance Committee for St. Rose

Parish.

Pete is married to his

college sweetheart,

Beth. They have three

children, one girl and

two boys plus a 2 year

old grandson, from their

daughter. Beth was

born in Pittsburgh,

Pennsylvania, grew up

in the Pittsburgh and

Erie areas as the oldest of four girls and one boy.

She worked as a CPA for various accounting firms

as the couple moved about with Pete’s GM work

assignments. Pete’s pastime activities include

outdoor sports and collecting signed football

helmets, while Beth has a love for music, which led

her to open a successful music school in Anthem,

Arizona in 2010. Beth sold the school in 2013, and

the business still runs strong to this day. Pete and

Beth reside in Phoenix year-round, but travel across

the country to their children’s homes in Atlanta, San

Francisco, and South Jersey (opposite Philadelphia)

to enjoy keeping up-to-date with family happenings.

So, when you see Pete and Beth at one of our club

events, stop and say “Hello”.

Bob Adkins, Sub-Director for Membership Development Activities, continues to

produce outstanding interviews of our members in the hope that these will give

everyone a better insight into the makeup of our Club. I’m sure you will enjoy

this information and note the depth and breadth of experiences our members

have. Here you have read Bob’s interview conducted with the Club’s members

Peter & Beth Langenhorst. Use this introduction as background as you

interact with Peter & Beth at future meetings and get to know them better.

M E M B E R S H I P   R E N E W A L   T I M E

➢Memberships run through the calendar year. The 2020 Renewal

Form can be found on page 11 of this newsletter and on the Club’s

Website.

Membership Renewals are 

due by January 1 and 

become delinquent if not 

paid by February 1.  
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